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NEWSLETTER 
 4th May 2021 

Hi everyone,  

We hope everyone had a lovely bank holiday weekend. We can’t believe it is already May; which at Underhill 
means it is ‘Make it happen May’! This month, we will be celebrating when children work hard to make 
something happen for themselves and giving out stickers to reward them. This could be when they really 
push themselves to achieve success in an area of learning they find tricky. They could be finding something 
hard to deal with in the playground but they sort the problem out by asking a friend or an adult to help 
them. We will be discussing our school value of ‘Be Confident’ during circle times and assemblies so that 
all the children feel empowered to make things happen for themselves this month. Watch out for your 
children coming home with stickers to celebrate their achievements. 

We have got lots of exciting events coming up, including the NSPCC number non-uniform day on Friday 
and entries are now open to become Underhill School’s first ever Poet Laureate. See below for more 
information about both of these events. 

Thank you very much for continuing to read with your children everyday. As you can see from the update 
below, our number of ‘reads’ is going up all the time however we still have a lot more ‘reads’ to record until 
the chidlren earn their ‘Yes Day’!  

Finally, we have a growing number of children who are interested in learning how to play chess. If you have 
a complete chess set at home that you no longer need, we would happily accept it as a donation. Thank 
you in advance! 

We hope you have a great week, 

Nicola Hayles and Jennie Reed 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jennie Reed and Nicola Hayles 

HEADS' CORNER 

NEWS FROM THE POOL 
It was such a tremendous joy to see our children in 
year 2,4 and 6 splashing around in the pool last 
week. Thank you to our lovely supportive parents 
who sourced new swimsuits and hats in readiness 
for this. It’s really important each child has a swim 
hat,  it protects our filters AND helps the children 
swim unhindered. We are excited to see how 
quickly they progress. 
Year 1,3 and 5 will swim after half term. 
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FRED bookmarks  
 
Thank you so much for your support with home 
reading. We have got off to a great start with our FRED 
bookmarks and as a school have collected 5860 reads 
already !  
 
However we can aim higher with an Underhill  ' I can' 
attitude! We still have a long way to go to 30 000 reads 
but I know 'I can, you can , we can' get there together. 
Please make sure you read with your child every night 
and return the signed book mark every day for your 
teacher to check .  
 
If you have any questions speak to your class teacher or 
come and find me in the playground at the end of the 
day. 
 
Anniina Limbrick  
Literacy Lead 

 

 

 

Be Caring  *   Be Confident  *  Be Curious  *  Be 
Cooperative 

 

The Unsung Hero award is our way of telling them how 
extremely proud we are of them. 

 

NURSERY 
 
Do you have a child who will be 3 before 
the end of August 2021? 
If you do, we are currently accepting 
applications for our nursery to start this 
September. Children are entitle from the 
term after they turn 3 to 15 free hours of 
childcare so could have 5 morning or 5 
afternoon sessions. 
 
 If you are interested in a place please 
complete the registration of 
interest https://forms.gle/PptG1qQuktsF6i
Xt7 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 

NURSERY 
 
Does anyone have any spare old pans, frying pans or 
metal utensils they would be able to donate to 
Nursery so we can make a musical wall for the 
children? Please drop anything you have at the office. 
Thank you! 
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NON SCHOOL UNIFORM DAY FOR THE NSPCC NUMBER DAY 
 
On Friday 7th May 2021 we will be holding a non-school uniform day where children are 
encouraged to dress up as their favourite number or in a Maths related costume for 'NSPCC 
Number Day'.  
 
They can use their imagination to dress up as anything with a number on, from dressing as 
a dice, to a clock or calculator or perhaps something even more imaginative!  
 
Please do help your child to join in. We also ask where possible you send them in with a  
£1 (or more) for the NSPCC. 
 
 
Here's an example of what they could dress up as:  
 

 
 
The children will be taking part in a range of fun, number based activities on Friday. We 
can’t wait to see everyone in costume! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

RAINBOW ROOM 
 
In Rainbow Room this week, we have been 
focusing on life skills. The children have been 
going shopping, choosing food items from our 
shop, learning about different coins and writing 
shopping lists! 
 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BRIGHTING UP UNDERHILL 
SCHOOL & CHILDREN’S CENTRE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

      

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
COVID TESTS 
 
Please do not forget, if your child, or anyone in your household has covid symptoms please book a test 
and let the school know. Please then send results to attendance@underhill.barnetmail.net 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
20 YEARS OF SERVICE TO OUR SCHOOL 
KITCHEN 
We would like to congratulate and express our thanks to Debbie 
Snell, our Kitchen manager, who has worked at Underhill now for 
20 Years.Congratulations Debbie and well done! 
 
 

 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
UNDERHILL SPORTS CENTRE  
 
 
Underhill Sports Centre is dedicated to 
providing affordable, fun multi-sports 
coaching for 5-11 year olds.  Please take 
a look at the website if you are interested 
or book a free trial. 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BRIGHTING UP UNDERHILL 
SCHOOL & CHILDREN’S 
CENTRE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

      

  

 

Underhill Children, lend me your ears, 

As I extend to you a lyrical invitation, 

Like a Willy Wonka of words handing a golden ticket to a factory of imagination that lives within 
us all. 

Where magic is master and feelings fly freely as caged birds set loose in the golden, morning sky; 

Where language comes alive with music of the spirit, 

Tantalising hungry hearts to dance to our own unique rhythms. 

 

 I am speaking, of course, of poetry. 

 

 Rhyming, Acrostic, Narrative, Rap, Song or Sonnet– any type you please, 

Or just write without rules, like a river flowing free, 

So wield your sharpened pencils proudly, 

Like wordsmith-warriors, brave and bold in battle! 

Listen closely to the voice deep inside that’s yours and your only, 

Play with words without fear, limits or boundaries. 

Make us laugh, cry, rejoice and wonder,  

As your colourful creativity paints pictures on pages. 

 

 The winner will be immortalised,      

With the title of  Underhill Poet Laureate: 

Performing poems at our most important events,    

Your words echoing through the minds of many, 

Inspiring those who will follow after, 

A shining light, to show that WE CAN. 

 All entries must be given in to your class teacher by Friday 21st May. Finalists will be filmed 
performing their poems, then children and adults will vote on who will be Underhill Poet Laureate.  

  

Best of  luck and have fun! 

  

 



 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

ATTENDANCE 

 House attendance 

Balmoral – 96.6% 
 
Windsor – 95.42% 

 
Holyrood – 95.12% 
 
Sandringham – 95.26% 
 

Conker AM                                        Amelia 
Conker PM   Tommy 
Beech  Elizabetta 
Maple Asia 
1 Oak Souleyman 
1 Willow Liliana 
2 Chestnut Amir 
2 Palm Katie-Alice 
3 Cedar Mustafa 
3 Hornbeam Abubakar 
3 Yew Archie 
4 Cherry Ruby Jane 
4 Larch      Andre 
4 Pine Millie 
5 Holly Neela 
5 Laurel Emily 
5 Sycamore Zak 
6 Elm Phoebe L 
6 Hawthorn Charlie 

 

Beech 95.56% 
Maple 93.02% 
1 Oak 99.15% 
1 Willow 98.72% 
2 Chestnut 98.52% 
2 Palm 93.05% 
3 Cedar 94.35% 
3 Hornbeam 97.24% 
3 Yew 95.10% 
4 Cherry 97.93% 
4 Larch 93.22% 
4 Pine 88.63% 
5 Holly 97.86% 
5 Laurel 99.54% 
5 Sycamore 97.46% 
6 Elm 94.81% 
6 Hawthorn 96.99% 

 

 



 

      

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Adult Learning Courses: 
 
We will be resuming face-to-face sessions for our adult learning courses in partnership with 
Barnet & Southgate College starting mid-April. We cannot offer a crèche at this time and limited 
spaces are available. If you are interested and would like to join these courses, please email 
info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net 
or contact 07511 273 564 
 

• ESOL  - 6 week course. English for speakers of other languages. Improve your English 
speaking, reading, writing and listening skills. 
 

 

Welfare advice 
Get help free confidential help and support with Council tax benefits, Child tax credits, Working 
family tax credits, Child benefit, Housing benefit, Disability living allowance, Maternity benefits 
and application forms/appeals 
 

Locality Housing Navigator advice  
Struggling with rent arrears, been served a notice by a landlord, not sure about claiming 
Discretionary housing payments 
 
Email info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net or call 020 8449 2423 to book a telephone 
appointment for Welfare or Locality Housing Navigator advice 
Telephone Counselling text 07718 648305 to arrange sessions 

Our Children's Centre are running face to face and virtual sessions which you must 
book in advance: 
 

Boogie Mites for 0-5 years old  
Face to face – Tuesdays starting 20th April, 9.15am -10am. Contact: 07511 273 564 
Virtual - Wednesdays starting 21st April, 9.15am -10am. Contact: 07718 648305 
 
 

Rhyme Time for 0-5 years old  
Face to face - Mondays starting 26th April, 1.30pm -2.15pm. Contact: 07511 273 564 
Virtual session Fridays 10.30am - 11.15am. Text 07718 648305 
https://www.barnet.gov.uk/sites/default/files/east_central_locality_timetable_-
_summer_term_2021.pdf 

 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Friday May 7th 2021- Non uniform NSPCC numbers Day-please bring £1 
Monday May 31st 2021 - Friday June 4th 2021 Half Term 
Monday June 14th 2021 School Photos 
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